

**VILLAGE OF MAMARONECK
BOARD OF TRAFFIC COMMISSIONERS
TUESDAY AUGUST 11, 2020**

PRESENT: Chair Shannon Purdy, Acting as Chair Alanna Stone (from 8:00pm - 9:08pm), Lucia Tatavitto, Karen Kligman, David Salko, Larry Farkas, Kelly Wenstrup, Trustee Liaison to Traffic Commission (Later), Dan Sarnoff Acting Village Manager, L.T. Sandra Driuzza Police Dept. Liaison

ABSENT: Jerry Barberio, Village Manager, Andy LaRocco Fire Dept. Liaison

Acting as Chair Shannon Purdy called to order the meeting at 7:20 p.m.

Old Business

1. Old White Plains Road, Grand Street and between with and the intersection with Mamaroneck Avenue and intersection with Rockridge (to include the I-95 overpass). Date set for walking assessment Friday, March 6th at 3:00pm. Add to September agenda action for Jerry. Discussed at August meeting. Add to September's agenda. Shannon to write up report.
2. Fenimore Road and Prospect Avenue and Munro Avenue – Dangerous Intersection- Walking assessment to be done, Jerry will invite the county to come. Date set for Wednesday, April 1st at 3:30pm Residents attended the meeting for concerns- Katherine, James Desmond, Leon Meintjes Gail Boyle, H.L.Devore, Mark Wachsberg Discussed at August meeting. Add to September's agenda. Shannon will talk with Jerry.
3. Fenimore Road 25mph Speed Limit (Attached) Jerry will ask Matt. Dan will ask Matt to see if this could be done. County Executive George Latimer attended. Discussed at August meeting. Dan will follow up with Matt. Add to September's agenda.
4. Mamaroneck Avenue- Pedestrians traffic improvements going towards White plains where the curb is, to make that a median strip Jerry will ask the county to look into it. County discussed looks like we are slated to receive \$100,000 grant. Add to September's agenda action for Jerry. Not discussed at August meeting. Lucia emailed Jerry waiting for response.
5. Resident Janine Clements attended the meeting with concerns cars speeding down South Barry, resident would like to see a stop sign at the corner of South Barry and Guion Drive. South Barry Avenue Traffic Issue- Mayor Tom Murphy attended zooming meeting, he will talk to the police chief to look into putting a speed trap there to collect data. Discussed at August meeting. Add to September's agenda. Karen will follow up with the police.

6. Washingtonville- Waverly Avenue Walking Bridge- Alanna will follow up and cc Larry Farkas. Mr. Mayor (Tom Murphy) attended zoom meeting. Discussed at August meeting. Add to September's agenda. Dan will report to TC at September's meeting.
7. Visibility issues while turning onto Halstead Avenue- Alanna will go and look at the shrubs and will let Dan know and contact code enforcement to take care of will also look into visibility there. Discussed at August meeting. Add to September's agenda. Dan will report to TC at September's meeting.
8. Park Avenue and English Place Dangerous Corner - Resident Christie Laciano, Bubba Pecchia, Lori Baker Brown and David Brown attended Zoom meeting. Remove parking spaces and put stop signs there. Discussed at July's meeting resolution did not pass. Walking assessment to be done by board and residents. Add to September's agenda.
9. North Wagner, English Place, Franklin Avenue - Resident Paula Rizzo, Anthony Carelli attended Zoom meeting. Remove parking spaces and put stop signs there. Walking assessment to be done by board and residents. Dan to get incident report. Discussed at August meeting. Add to September's agenda.
10. Street light between Fourth Street and Franklin Avenue- David will email resident. Discussed this is not a traffic issue. Done
11. 339 Center Avenue Handicap Spot- Resident is asking for 1 or 2 Handicap spots in front of her house. Lucia called Mrs. Reyes she said she would like 2 but will be happy with 1 handicap spot in front of her house. She does have a handicap permit; she does have a drive way but her landlord parks their cars and trucks in the driveway. Resident will take 1 parking space. Passed Dan will present to the BOT, it has to be adopted by resolution of the BOT.
12. Cove Road- Allana will follow up will resident, this is not a village issue. Done

New Business

1. Orienta Avenue – 4 Way Stop Discussed David will send Dan requested to get incident report from police. Discussed at August meeting. Add to September's agenda.
2. Speeding concerns on Taylors Lane and Shadow lane – Resident John Betzig concerned about speedy. Alanna will email the chief and see about putting a speed trailer on Taylor's lane. Discussed at August meeting. Add to September's agenda.

3. Stuart Avenue and Boston Post Road - Alanna Stone received a concern from Meg Yergin, coming out of Stuart Avenue you can't see when cars are parked on the Boston Post Road. Alanna will get accident data from the police for Stuart Avenue and Boston Post Road. Lucia and David took a drive by and when you pull out of Stuart onto Boston Post Road can't see that well. Jerry will look into moving the parking sign two spots back. Jerry will also check the ordinance. Jerry discussed on developing a draft resolution for the board to consider. Add to August agenda action for Jerry. Discussed at August meeting. Dan will present to the BOT, it has to be adopted by resolution of the BOT. Put back on the agenda for September's meeting.

Follow-up / Other

Villa Ave. Per.Jerry striping and No U turn sign needs to be done in the spring. Jerry send Hernane an email to have this done after the county paves Mamaroneck Ave. Not discussed at August meeting. Add to September's agenda action for Jerry. Lucia emailed Jerry waiting for response.

N. Barry Ave. crosswalk (Not complete) – They are working on it. Discussed has to be done in the spring. Not discussed at August. Add to September's agenda action for Jerry. Lucia emailed Jerry waiting for response.

Standish Pl. – mirror (Not complete) – Going into legal (waiting) Per.Jerry. Not discussed at August. Add to September's agenda action for Jerry. Lucia emailed Jerry waiting for response.

Union & Thompkins – (Not complete) – Going to look into painting a guide line. In the spring. Not discussed at August meeting, Add to September's agenda action for Jerry. Lucia emailed Jerry waiting for response.

Gint Rimas – crosswalk and traffic light not in sync intersection of Fenimore Road and Boston Post Road. (Ask Hernane) if this could be done. Jerry discussed and said that Hernane said they cannot sync the intersection and traffic light two different systems. Jerry will call Hernane for further explanation. Discussed at August meeting. Add to September's agenda action for Jerry. Alanna will email Dan to get follow up.

827/829 Underhill Ave / St.Vito's – no parking between driveways (Tony is taking care of) add one more handicap parking space in front of church - Jerry and Dan discussed developing a draft resolution for the board to consider that handicap spot. Discussed at August meeting. Add to September's agenda.

Minutes

July 2020 Minutes

On motion by Larry Farkas seconded by David Salko July 2020 minutes were approved. Motion passes unanimously.

Next Traffic Meeting – September 8, 2020 VIA ZOOM.

Adjournment

On motion of Lucia Tatavitto second by Larry Farkas the meeting was adjourned at 9:08pm Motion passed unanimously.

Cutoff for agenda items will be September 1, 2020.

PREPARED BY:
Lucia Tatavitto

RESPECTFULLY SUBMITTED BY:
Agostino A. Fusco
Clerk-Treasurer